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Hello Siskiyous and Happy National Eat What you Want Day.....Ya!

This week’s updates:

o Kudos to the Drive Through Graduation Team! Last Friday’s Drive Through graduation was a
HUGE success thank you to the planning team: Janice, Dawnie, and Carie as well as Regina
for sponsoring the lunches through Hunger-Free Campus (which was DELICIOUS) and Steph
for keeping us all dancing to the music! | want to also recognize our Board Members, Kathy
Koon and Debbie Derby, for graciously handing roses to all of our graduates!

o Interim VP of Academic Affairs (VPAA) — At last week’s IPB meeting, it was recommended
that we post the interim VPAA position and it was also mentioned that it might be a Title 5
requirement (thanks Nathan!). As such, the position will be posted for an internal
recruitment. Depending on the outcome of the position, we will post any needed, additional,
interim positions.

e Suggestion Box: We had 4 new suggestions —

1. Follow COVID Procedures: There has been some confusion over what information can
and cannot be shared and how COVID protocols are implemented. The attached FAQ
was disseminated last week. | am reattaching for your review.

2. Can HR update the Classified seniority list: Yes! The list is being updated and will be
posted in the ‘Employee’ section of mySiskiyous.

3. Canthe IMT agenda be sent prior to IMT meetings: Yes! Since individuals tend to add
items to the IMT agenda the day of the meeting, Ronnie will be sharing the agenda every
Thursday morning.

4. Add ‘Campus Committees’ link to menu on webpage: Added! Thank you!

Today | am going to eat.......edamame (only because | don’t have anything else exciting to eat at
home (lol))!
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COVID-19 CONTACT TRACING FAQS

| tested positive for COVID-19 and received a call from a District employee working as a contract tracer.
How do | know my personal information isn’t being released to other people?

Private personal medical information (PPMI) is protected by federal law. This information can be
shared between HIPPA confidential persons only, on a need to know basis. During this federal-
and state-declared state of emergency, limited PPMI is shared with public health authorities.
College administrative leaders have identified a limited number of HIPPA trained staff liaison
personnel. Additionally, trained employees working in collaboration with Siskiyou County Public
Health Department (SCPHD) do not share PPMI with the College. The only information shared is
local public health mandated isolation or quarantine dates.

How does the College decide who is going to be investigated as a potential infection? Someone | work
with has tested positive. Why haven’t | heard from the Public Health Department?

Leaders in the College’s administration have proactively made decisions concerning the
management of the safety of employees and students, taking into account the strict guidelines
and restrictions found in HIPAA, ADA, and EEO policies and laws, as well as ongoing updates
from the Center for Disease Control (CDC), California Department of Public Health, CalOSHA, and
legal counsel. Persons who have self-reported concerning factors related to a potential infection
have been forwarded to the contact investigators. In consideration of the most recent medical
evidence and public health guidelines, a person may be placed under investigation until a
confirming laboratory test result is obtained. COS adopted this policy at the beginning of the
2020/2021 academic year in the spirit of keeping our college community as safe as possible. This
practice is standard in many larger populated California counties; however, Siskiyou County has
not adopted this proactive policy.

Why are nursing students and student athletes tested so frequently? What happens if we test positive?

The Athletics and Nursing Programs test their students per Higher Education Guidelines and
local health care facilities’ policies. Directors of these programs receive laboratory results prior
to SCPHD. Upon receipt of laboratory results, the directors initiate the District’s self-isolation or
self-quarantine procedures.





If | test positive for COVID-19 and receive a call from the District’s contact tracer, are their
recommendations mandatory?

Staff Liaison Contact Investigators cannot force any person to isolate, quarantine, test, or
vaccinate. All of these public health considerations are voluntary and are offered as guidance
only. If you do not agree with these recommendations and choose not to follow them, you do
not need to share that with the contact investigator.

There are a lot of differing opinions on campus and in the community about the best way to respond to
the pandemic. How do | know the Administration is making the best decisions?

Idle speculation and uninformed interpretation of the Administration’s decision-making in the
complex management of COVID-19 is a destructive process and feeds into a culture of chaos and
confusion. The Administration welcomes the opportunity to clear up confusion by answering
any questions posed. However, it is our responsibility as responsible citizens to diligently
research evidenced-based medical information regarding the virus, keep apprised of new
developments as well as the guidelines the District is required to follow, and don’t rely on social
media and other highly biased information to form our understanding of this ever-evolving
situation.

I am so tired of having to think about the virus, wear a mask, practice physical distancing, and not being
able to go where | want or be around groups of people. Will this be over soon?

Everyone is tired. Pandemic fatigue is a real thing. However, virus management is not expected
to end soon. Experts anticipate some sort of virus management to continue at least through
2022. It is important we remain diligent and careful, practice self-care, be aware of signs and
symptoms of others who are struggling and offer support, and show kindness to those who are
doing their best to make the virus management process smooth.

Helpful resources:

e Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

e California Department of Public Health

e Siskivou County Public Health Department
e (COVID-19 Guidance: Institutions of Higher Education
e What doctors wish patients knew about pandemic fatigue




https://www.cdc.gov/

https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/Pages/Immunization/ncov2019.aspx

https://www.co.siskiyou.ca.us/publichealth

https://files.covid19.ca.gov/pdf/guidance-higher-education--en.pdf

file:///C:/Users/dgoltz/Downloads/What%20doctors%20wish%20patients%20knew%20about%20pandemic%20fatigue.pdf




May 11 is
National Eat What You Want Day

Today is National Eat What You
Want Day. Okay. Deep Breath.
Focus. You can do this.
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